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CHARLOTTE

The state has suspended the license of a group home for troubled children

where a 12-year-old girl died after she was restrained for being unruly and

violent.

Conditions at Covenant Group Home "present an imminent danger to the health,

safety and welfare of the clients and that emergency action is required to

remove the danger," states a letter from the N.C. Division of Facility

Services.

A police report said that Shirley Arciszewski stopped breathing after an

employee at the home restrained her Saturday. No one has been charged.

The agency found that the home failed to make sure restrictive measures

weren't used in a manner that caused harm or abuse. The agency added that

the group home's staff failed to continually monitor the girl's physical and

psychological well-being.

They added that the worker failed to immediately stop the restraint once

there were signs of health or safety risks.

The Covenant Group home's license was suspended as of 5 p.m. yesterday. The

home is forbidden from admitting new children. No children are now living at

the home.

The suspension comes as state officials and Charlotte-Mecklenburg police

continue their investigation into the death. A police report said that

Arciszewski stopped breathing after an employee at the home restrained her

for being unruly and violent.

The home, which was licensed to keep as many as four adolescents, had one

other resident when the girl died. That child was removed by her family

after the death, agency spokesman Jim Jones said.

If the home doesn't contest the suspension, it would amount to a

surrendering of the license, Jones said.

Arciszewski's mother, Ruth McGraw, said she lost custody of Shirley and a

son two years ago in a child-neglect case.

Police said that Shirley had been placed at the home by Buncombe County

Department of Social Services.

"I'm just glad they're finally going to do something," McGraw said from her

hometown of Canton, near Asheville. "If them closing down the center saves

one child's life, then my baby girl's death won't have been in vain."

Covenant has been in trouble before. In March 2002, it was cited with a Type

A penalty, a serious action imposed when a home has an incident that results

in death or serious harm or creates a substantial risk of such.
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